College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

May 14, 2014 – Minard 204J
Present: Scarlet Bernard, David Bertolini, Jeffrey Clark, John Cox, Daniel Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Carol Pearson, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland, Melissa Vosen
Kudos/Announcements/Searches
1) Theatre Arts has filled both faculty positions for FY15.

2) Positive feedback has been received from a variety of people regarding the Theatre Symposium.

3) One UNITE hire has been filled (African/Diaspora Heritage Studies) and the second UNITE hire (Indigenous Tribal Studies) is in the final stages of interviews.

4) Modern Languages has received a Library grant from the Development Foundation.

5) The College Awards Luncheon is scheduled for May 15 at noon in the Prairie Room of the Union.

6) Commencement will be held on Saturday, May 17, at 10:00 at the Fargodome.

7) The search for a Development Officer in AHSS has been reposted with a change in the requirement for fundraising experience.  
8) The search for a Director of the Center for Community Vitality will begin soon.  This position will be funded by Extension.

9) Twenty applications were received for the Dean of Libraries position.  The committee has narrowed the field of semi-finalists down to eight, with interviews of finalists expected to take place in mid to late June.

Kent Sandstrom introduced Scarlet Gray Bernard and Melissa Vosen Callens.  Scarlet will serve as the College Grants Coordinator (a position shared with HD&E) and Melissa has been hired as an Assistant Professor of Practice in Instructional Design/Technology (a position funded by DCE).
Dean Sandstrom has recommended Cary Nelson, former president of the AAUP, for consideration as a speaker at the Conference on Academic Freedom that NDSU may host in the fall.
Departments should submit requests for extra section funding to the Dean’s Office by May 24.  The Provost will likely make his allocations of funding before he departs.

Equipment requests for FY15 should be submitted to the Dean’s Office by June 1.  Startup expenses should be included in these requests.

Kent met recently with Marc Wallman (Vice President for Information Technology) and was informed that ITS will service computers through their warranty for no charge.  They will continue to service the computers after the warranty expires, but will charge for that service.  
Kent also met with Jim Ross at ITS regarding the college-based websites and web development.  ITS has proposed using AHSS as a test pilot for an improved website.
Annual reports are due to the Dean’s Office by July 8.  Questions were raised on specific parts of the template, primarily on what to count for Research, Scholarly, and Creative Activities.  Kent will seek guidance from the Dean’s Council on these questions.

Executive Council will meet once during the summer.  Cathy will send out a doodle poll to find the best date.

Completion of the new STEM building should free up the use of existing classrooms for non STEM disciplines.  Askanase auditorium is currently used by large classes, which prevents Theatre Arts from using the facilities at times when they need access.

The new provost will begin on July 7.

Meeting adjourned at 4:05 pm.
Submitted by Cathy Heiraas 
